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The CENCOM Executive Committee met in the Mayor’s Conference Room located at the Norm Dicks Building in Bremerton. Present were: Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley (Chair), Fire Commissioner David Ellingson, Port Orchard Mayor Tim Matthes, Bremerton Mayor Patti Lent, Poulsbo Fire Chief Jeff Griffin, Director Richard Kirton, Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens, Financial Analyst Robin King and Office Supervisor Stephanie Browning. Absent Sheriff Gary Simpson and Poulsbo Police Chief Al Townsend.
Call to Order.  Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley called the meeting to order at 13:36
Approval of Minutes: Motion was made by Fire Commissioner David Ellingson to approve the minutes from the January 28th, 2015 meeting. Motion was seconded by Mayor Matthes. Motion Passed
Additions: None
Agenda:
1. Budget Update
Robin King reviewed the January budget report which had been distributed with the agenda (attached).  There were no significant outliers to discuss. Kitsap County is continuing to experience steady growth and improvement. 
Reorganization Update
Richard Kirton reported that he and Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens met with the HR Department again last Thursday. The next step is for the Labor Relations Manager to reach out to the Guild. Mayor Lent stated it is important to get the process finished.  She would like to see it done by the end of March.  The other committee members agreed. Mr. Kirton will convey back to Personnel and will notify Chair Wiley if action needs to take place. 

3-5 .Tech Project Update/Text to 911/2015 Goals update
Mr. Kirton presented the CENCOM 2015 Goals and gave a briefing on the status of the items highlighted. The items highlighted in green are done or on track, yellow-is caution and red is at risk of being delayed.
Backup Center project continues to be at risk. However some progress has been made as Technical System Supervisor Dean Heistand and Mr. Kirton have met with Silverdale Water Manager about their concerns and will present a proposal to the district’s commissioners on April 2 and 10am.  Mr. Kirton asked CEC Members and Chiefs to attend this meeting, he will send out a reminder email when the date gets closer.
Cultus Bay project is highlighted red due to some technical issues. Equipment has been installed and CENCOM has their technicians troubleshooting interference issues.

TRIS project, is the regional interoperability system where CENCOM’s radios are linked through Island County and then connected with Snohomish, King, Pierce and other Counties. The project is on track on CENCOM’s end but is a slight risk at being delayed due to other counties not being able to implement their pieces in the timeframe originally identified.
Push to Talk is currently fully implemented with both Fire and Law Enforcement in Poulsbo and CENCOM has started deploying throughout the rest of the county. Part of the deployment at this phase was to train two or more staff to go visit sites, work on radio reprogramming, MCT issues and customer service. The two employees schedule to complete this work are currently active in two of the other large projects CENCOM has going at this time. There was never a hard deadline established as this was always intended to be a project that was completed when time permits but the project is at risk of taking longer than expected. Chief Griffin said he may have an employee on light duty who could assist and is familiar with this project. He will let Richard and Dean know when he has that information.

Bainbridge Island Tower- Mr. Kirton and Mr. Heistand met with Bainbridge Island City Manager Doug Schultz and Fire Chief Hank Teran regarding the Bainbridge Island Tower, Police Chief Hamner was unavailable but supports the path being discussed. Mr. Kirton asked the city to consider funding this tower, possibly as part of their Police Station construction. Mr. Schultz will explore that option with the city council.  
Text to 9-1-1 – CENCOM has made significant progress with Text to 911.  Mr. Kirton stated there may be a public announcement about our status as early as next month. King and Snohomish County are also making progress. At the next CENCOM Executive Committee meeting Mr. Kirton will demo the Text to 911 product being used. The product is called GEM911 and it is from TCS. 

    6.
Website Demo
Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens showed the Committee CENCOM’s new webpage located at kitsap911.org. 2015 CENCOM meeting packets will be available to members via the Governance Tab.  Some archive information will be added later.  Mayor Lent asked that we go back at least through the 2015 budget process.  Agency Activity Reports, Annual Reports, Public Record Request and more were reviewed.  The Company CENCOM used was out of Bainbridge Island and called DARO. 
    7. 2015 Meeting Schedule

       Mayor Matthes is working to resolve a meeting conflict.  If he can’t resolve the conflict he may be late to our meeting on occasion.  
Adjournment 14:39
The next meeting with be in Mayor Lent’s Conference Room on March 25th, 2015 
 (13:30-15:30).
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